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From The Mayor
We are making good progress 
Dear Peacehaven residents 
Last month I was delighted to revive the Quiz and Bingo Nights as part of our plan to bring back the community together
and to address the issue of loneliness. Today I want to thank you for joining me in this initiative.
Through our collective effort, I am proud to announce that we have so far raised £5,676 to support the Mayor's charities.
£5,333 from the summer fair, £80 from the Bingo Night and £263 from the Quiz Night. 
This looks exciting and I’d like to invite you personally to the upcoming events: 
 
- The Quiz Night on October 4th 
- Food from Around the World – Curry and shepherd pie on October 12th
- Bingo Night on October 18th 
- Wrestling on October 26th
Please mark these dates in your calendar. 
 
We are not narrowing our support to a few charities selected by the mayor. We are now inviting organisations with a local
connection with Peacehaven to apply for grants from the Town Council. This will be widely advertised. Please contact the
information office on 01273 585493 for more information.
 
As a Council, we are improving our web site to make it useful and accessible, especially to people with disabilities. The
opening of the disabled gate in Peacehaven community garden on September 13th is a positive step toward's a more
accessible town. The Neighbourhood and Business Plan teams will continue this work and influence as much as possible
how our town develops to become more attractive for living, working and shopping. 
 
Last month, I was busy representing you in events inside and outside our Town. Some local events I have attended or
supported include a visit to the community orchard, the family fun day at the church of the Ascension in Peacehaven, the
trophies presentation at the Horticultural Society and the opening of the disabled gate in the community garden. 
 
Outside our town, I represented you at the recent dog show organised by Telscombe Town Council. Earlier I took part to
the Dieppe Raid commemoration in Newhaven, and to the Battle of Britain with the Royal Society of St Georges in
Eastbourne. I finally attended a reception organised by the Mayor of Seaford, and the pride and proud celebration by
Frontline Aids in Brighton.
 
As you, see, we are making good progress and I look forward to the future. A future that includes working with a new
Peacehaven Youth Mayor and the Deputy Youth Mayor to tackle important issues such as climate change. 
 
Yes, we are making good progress. Let’s continue this collective effort. 
 
 

Cllr Claude Cheta



From the Town Clerk
From the desk of the Town Clerk………………
 
Peacehaven is an amazing place! And so are its residents. 
 
I am slowly discovering more areas of this Town and I have been ‘up north’ on a visit to the
Community Garden at The Oval. Recently I even crossed the border into Telscombe for the dog
show at Chatsworth Park and both my dogs won a rosette. I have also taken time to tour some of
the built-up areas of the Town to get my bearings and to appreciate the mix of housing and
business types in the Town. 
 
I really like meeting people and having a good chat and to hopefully manage to present a good
image for the Council. I have met so many interesting and friendly people.
 
We can’t always solve your  issues immediately and sometimes we have to refer you to other
authorities and organisations, but we will always assist you as much as we can.
 
I am increasingly amazed at how hard the Council’s staff work; how dedicated they are and the
tremendous range of tasks they perform. Our Councillors too are so experienced and intent on
doing all they can for the benefit of the Town and its people. This is our purpose.
 
Ihope you have an amazing month!
Best regards,
Tony.

Quiz Night Curry Night 
General knowledge Quiz - 

Friday 4th October 7 for 7.30pm start. 
Main Hall Community House. 

£2pp teams of upto 8.
 Evening in aid of the Mayor's charities. 

Bring your own snacks & drinks.

Food From Around the World
Curry & Entertainment 
Saturday 12th October 

in aid of the Mayor's charity fund. 
Music From the POP UPS

Tickets are available now at just £8
 contact 01273 585493





ONE of the biggest tag-team matches ever staged in Peacehaven is set to hit the Meridian Centre on October 26.
 
The bout, on a huge Saturday night Wrestling Spectacular in aid of the Mayor of Peacehaven’s charities, will feature four giants
of the ring, all new faces to fans of the Meridian shows, in a super-heavyweight clash that is certain to rock the arena.
 
They include the first Estonian wrestler to appear on a show for top UK matchmakers Premier Promotions, Timo Noot, who has
trialled for the WWE and New Japan Wrestling. He goes in at 6ft. 2in. and tips the scales at nearly 17st. Even bigger is his
partner, awesome Joshua James, who also stands 6ft. 2in. but weighs in at a massive 19st. 
 
Lining up against them in a showdown that will test the Meridian ring to its limits will be a sensational new masked star, Cobalt,
and the colourful Pirate captain Percy Swindels.
 
The tag match shares top billing on a spectacular night for grappling fans with a ladies contest, made by popular demand,
between the PWF champion Amazon, recently back from a six-month tour of Japan, and Belgium-bound Zan Phoenix.
Amazon, who also appeared on the WWE network’s Parade of Champions classic filmed in Florida, one of the biggest events in
women’s wrestling history, will be accompanied by her manager and one of the most controversial figures in British wrestling, the
self-styled “Twisted Genius” Dean Ayass.
 
The action starts at 7.30, and tickets are available in person from the Meridian Centre or by calling 01273 585493.
 
Thank you to Aquarius Solutions for sponsoring the event.
 

With Lawson Lewis Blakers

ENORMOUS  ESTONIAN
SET TO HIT THE

PEACEHAVEN RING



Legal
Eagle

With Lawson Lewis Blakers
 
We are a local legal practice with an
experienced conveyancer, Lynn Parris, and
her support team based in our Peacehaven
office.
 
We offer a local service and this works to your
advantage because:-
 
• It is easy for you to drop off or collect
documents direct from our offices – saving
days in posting signed documents.
 
• You can call in for “face-to-face” advice if
you need guidance or difficult issues arise on
your transaction.
 
• You will not be treated as a number but will
work with our Peacehaven conveyancer Lynn
and her team of assistants – ensuring
continuity of service for you.
 
• You will have the security of dealing with a
practice based in Sussex for over 140 years
and accredited by the Law Society under the
Conveyancing Quality Scheme.

 

Lynn Parris – 
residential conveyancing

Our website – www.lawsonlewisblakers.co.uk
offers hundreds of free factsheets on many legal
issues.
Telephone 01273 582680 
e-mail: ary.irving@lawsonlewisblakers.co.uk

Children’s Centre
Volunteer

Programme!
Free 9 week course, free crèche, 

travel reimbursed & refreshments provided
Pop into Peacehaven Children’s  Centre today &
register for our next volunteer training course. 
 
Learn new skills to enable you to support the centre
& help improve the lives of children in your area. 
 
The course is designed to introduce you to the early
year’s foundation stage and includes sessions on:
First aid, safeguarding & communication. 

 

Please call me if you think you can help – no matter
what your age or experience – we’d love to hear
from you: 01273 335100/ 01273 337438.

OCTOBER BINGO

Bingo evening in aid of the Mayor’s
charities. 

October 18th Starts at 7.pm. 
8 games for £4 + flyer and snowball

games.
 Main Hall Community House. 

Cash Prizes, Free refreshments.





New Peacehaven Community Garden were delighted to host 5 other
community gardens from across the district in September as part of an
exchange day organised by Greenhavens Network and ESCC Locality Link
Workers.  
 
20 volunteer representatives from Lewes Therapeutic Garden, Landport
Community Garden, Seaford Community Garden, Newhaven Growing Together
Community Garden and Lewes Community Allotments spent the day visiting
each others community gardens to share ideas, solutions and challenges. 
 
Greenhavens Network intends to build on this successful day, co-designing
support for the community gardens.  If you are interested in getting involved in
your local community garden please check out our website for further details
Homepage

 

Community  Garden Meeting 







STOP, REPORT, TALK: BE #SCAMAWARE”

The Film 'Downton Abbey' will be shown at the Town Council’s cinema in the main hall,
Community House, Meridian Centre on Wednesday, 23rd October, 19.30.

 
Tickets are available from the Information Office £5.

 
The continuing saga of the Crawley family and the servants who work for them in the

English countryside in the early 20th century.

Peacehaven Cinema 

 
Most scams reported had used offline methods e.g. unsolicited doorstep selling, mail or cold calling;
targeting older or vulnerable people.
 
A victim may be:
 
● Receiving more mail than usual?
● Receiving unsolicited calls? 
● Struggling with money or withdrawing large amounts of cash?
 
What to do:
 
● For telephone scams install a call blocker
● Tell the bank about any suspicious transactions on accounts or credit cards
● Report the scam to the Citizens Advice Consumer Service online or phone 03454 04 05 06 for advice on
what to do next and to report the scam to Trading Standards
● Report the scam to Action Fraud tel.0300 123 2040
● Help how to pay bills or outstanding debts suggest they visit their local Citizens Advice
 
Always:
 
● Be suspicious if contacted out of the blue
● If it sounds too good to be true it probably is
● Never send money to someone you’ve never met
● Never give out bank details unless certain you can trust the person contacting you 
● Never make a decision straight away; if you feel pressured say “no”
● Telephone scam? Hang up, wait five minutes to clear the line, use another phone
● Don’t suffer in silence – speak out about scams
 
For help, call us on 03444 111444, visit an office in Newhaven, Lewes, Seaford or our website
www.lewesdistrictcab.org.uk.
 
 

Thousands of people have been approached by a scammer; only a small percentage
spoke to anyone about it.



THE BOOT LOCKER
IS NOW OPEN 
FOR BUSINESS
 By Pitchside View 
YOUR children grow so quickly it is likely they rarely wear out their football
kit so the youth section of Peacehaven & Telscombe FC are starting a kit
donation scheme.
If you've got any unused kit in decent condition, please donate it to the
football club.
  
And then if you're in the market for new kit, a donation to the football club
from between £5 and £9 will secure your star player a new pair of boots or
goalie gloves or whatever is available.  
All the money raised will then go to buy new training equipment for the
youth teams.
 
Whenever you’re passing the club, please feel free to donate.  If you need
any further information please give Daniel Weston a call on: 07745 638441.
Get involved today and support the youngsters of your football club.
 

THIS season Peacehaven & Telscombe FC is fielding three girls’ teams, but they need more players.
 
If your daughter would like to play organised football on a regular basis the club would love to hear from you.
 
There are three different age groups: under tens, under 12s and under 15s.  And a point to bear in mind,
your youngster can play up a year.  In other words, if they are eight years old they can play under tens and
so on.
If you are interested in getting your daughter involved with one of the most foremost youth sets up in the
county, please contact the following:
 
Under tens: Adam Jones - 07866 566228. Under 12s: Ben Woolford – 07929 269823. Under 15s: Scott
Brisckell – 07790 672463.
 
This month’s home games are: Saturday October 5, Pagham. October 12 Glebe FC – FA Vase first round.
October 26, Lancing.  All three games kick-off at 3pm.
 
Entry to first team games is £7 for adults and £5 for over 65s.  Under 18s get in for free.
  
You can hire the club’s clubhouse from £150 by calling Sue Norwood on 07946 107041. Find out more and
keep in touch with Peacehaven & Telscombe FC at www.peacehavenfootball.com on Twitter and Facebook
 

GIRL FOOTBALLERS NEEDED
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